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Meeting of the Va’ad of Bet Knesset Emek Refai’m August 6, 2023/20 Av, 5784

Present: Alex Pomson (Chair), Judah Elstein, Lila Korn, Naomi Lifshitz, David Olivestone,
Jonathan Porath.

Alex gave updates on various developments in the shul since the last va’ad meeting:

e Children’s Group: Following on the va’ad’s interest in starting a group for children during
the 9:00 am Shabbat minyan, parents were invited via the weekly announcements to join a
conversation to see how much interest there was. Very few parents participated which may
be because many were away for the summer. It was decided to try this again after the
chagim.

e Membership Directory: Bob Rosenschein has agreed to head a committee to publish an
updated membership directory. Lila Korn, Naomi Lifshitz and Chava Sklare have volunteered
to help with this project. The shul has several different lists of members, and/or of those
who have bought seats for the Yamim Nora’im, or who are simply on the email list, and
these lists need to be unified. Bob is preparing a form to collect all the relevant information
to be sent out after the chagim.

e Shul Calendar: 150 copies of the calendar are being printed. Thanks to Dovid Wadler for
all his work in the editing and layout of the calendar pages, and also to David Olivestone for
his help with the cover.

e Storage Space: Some of the shul equipment has been stored against the back wall of the
inner courtyard, which the sefard shul claims is causing a problem for them. They suggested
that we place some sort of storage shed there, to which we have agreed.

Yamim Nora’im: David Olivestone reported that the committee, which also includes Bill
Wilson, Simcha Edel, Marsha Roth and Alexis Rothgold, has completed its work of assigning
the various ba’alei tefillah, etc., and Alex has approved the list. The committee still has to
select the chatanim for Simchat Torah. It is unclear who has the responsibility of selecting
the Kallat Torah, and Alex will ask Michael Gillis for his guidance on this.

Finances: Judah Elstein reported on the progress he has made since taking over from Marty
Weisberg as treasurer, and thanked Marty for all his help with the transition. Jonathan
Porath emphasized the va’ad’s continued concern about its incomplete knowledge of the
finances, for which it has the ultimate responsibility. Judah is trying to consolidate all the
information regarding both payments and receipts so that the va’ad can be better informed.

Lu’ach Zikaron: New space has been made available for additional memorial plaques on the
lu’ach zikaron at the back of the shul and the suggestion has been made to offer plaques to
members at the reduced price of NIS 600 or 750 for a limited introductory period of three
months. Alex will confirm what the price was up till now. There was a discussion as to



whether the funds from this project should go the Keren Tzedakah or to the shul itself, and
this will be revisited at the next meeting.

Kiddushim: Lila Korn and Naomi Lifshitz asked whether it is possible to have kiddushim on
specific Shabbatot, e.g., for a yahrzeit, other than on Shabbatot Mevarchim. The problem
was raised that the couple who cater the kiddushim are not eager to work more often. Alex
will invite Chava Sklare to the next meeting to advise the va’ad about this situation.



